

## KURANDA COMMUNITY PRECINCT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> March, 2017

1. The Chair declared the meeting open at 4.32pm

Present: John Baskerville (Chair), Nipper Brown, Maggie Herbohn, John Robinson (minute taker)  
Peter Franks (4.40pm), Jack Brown (4.55pm)

Apologies received: Amy Phillips, Arch, Mandy Dewey

2. The Chair went through the minutes from the previous meeting

**THAT** the minutes from the meeting of the 7<sup>th</sup> February, 2017 be accepted. Moved Nipper Brown, John Robinson. **CARRIED**

3. Business arising – Kuranda Visitor Map updated. Signage to be updated. It was advised that the Kuranda Library staff get copies of the minutes of these meetings with the local Library supervisor to be involved in local matters.

4. RADF application. John B provided an update of the timelines. Targeted consultation during Phase 1

- a. Indigenous Community
- b. Sports and recreation
- c. Seniors
- d. Arts community

After this – a one-off event with invited attendees and organisations to meet with the consultant to provide feedback and to develop a plan. Food to be provided!

Incorporation has been suggested by the Kuranda Media Association (who are auspicing this application). Overview given by Peter Franks of the process involved. Need to register for an A.B.N. Different processes are available. To be followed up over the next couple of months. Should we do it? Pro's and Con's? Benefits? Discuss with Council. Nipper Brown to report back at the next meeting.

5. Kuranda Interagency Meeting. John Baskerville and Nipper Brown attended the earlier meeting. Gave a brief history of the precinct including hiring policy, long term usage policy as well as impediments to use (e.g. lift access).
6. Tuckshop. Jack provided an updated – pictures attached to these minutes. Need for repairs and upgrade. Discussion held about usage issues – e.g. a bond to be held, Public Liability Insurance requirements. Also about ownership of the goods and chattels contained within the Tuckshop building. Nipper Brown to follow up on a work gang to look at clearing, cleaning and tidying the Tuckshop area.
7. Action Plan priorities.
  - a. Gate needed in fence? Tables and Chairs. John Baskerville to investigate the cost of the gate and some seating. Possible donation of a bench chair. Recommendation to be made to MSC.
  - b. Walking Trail to be deferred to a future meeting.

- c. Support for local history. History of Indigenous community in the area? This is to be the second sign. John Baskerville to follow-up with DTAC.
  - d. Activities for teenagers etc. To be followed up with the Kuranda Interagency Group.
- 8. Other business.
  - a. Sub-groups for future working activities? Think about four areas. Maggie Herbohn offered to be involved in the history project.
- 9. There being no further business the Chair thanked those present and closed the meeting at 5.40pm.

Next meeting to be 4<sup>th</sup> April, 2017 at 4.30pm.



